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Dear Hermon-DeKalb Community, 

Happy New Year and Winter has finally arrived.  We received 

our first snowfall in early January and by the time this 

newsletter is out we will be settled in to consistent cold 

weather.  The school is busy this time of the year with 

consistent activities in the evenings and on the weekends.  

Our Girls’ Varsity Basketball team has had a great first half 

of the season and has been leading the section.   

We are currently working on next year’s school budget and 

evaluating the upcoming needs of the district.  We will have 

our first draft completed by early March.   

We're thrilled to announce an upcoming celestial event that 

promises to be both awe-inspiring and educational – the 

Solar Eclipse of 2024! This rare occurrence will be visible 

from our location, and we want to make sure our students, 
teachers, and families are prepared to make the most of this 

extraordinary experience. 

Date and Time: Mark your calendars for April 8th, when the 
total solar eclipse will occur at 3:23 pm.  This is on a Monday 

immediately following Spring break. All planning for this 

event will occur prior to break to get the students ready for the experience.  The school 
day will be shifted that day beginning with a 10 am start and dismissal sometime after 4 

pm. 

Safety First: Observing a solar eclipse requires special precautions to protect your eyes. 

We remind everyone to use certified solar viewing glasses or shields. The school will 
provide these glasses to all students and staff, ensuring a safe and enjoyable viewing 

experience. Lessons on sun safety will be taught and emphasized leading up to the event.   

Educational Opportunities: Our teachers are planning exciting and educational lessons 
and activities related to the solar eclipse. Students will learn about the science behind 

Half Staff Development Days  

April 19 
Student dismissal will be at 
noon on the Half Staff 
Development Days. 

No School: 

Mid-Winter Break: 

February 19 - 23 

Spring Break: 

April 1 - 5 

Parent Teacher Conferences: 

Conferences begin at 12:15 on 

Thursday, March 14.  Students 

will be dismissed at noon. 

Full Staff Development Days  

March 15 

 



this phenomenon, and how various civilizations throughout history have interpreted 

eclipses. We encourage parents to engage in discussions with their children about the 
eclipse and its significance. 

HD Family Event: To make the solar eclipse a family event, we invite families to join us 

on the school grounds for a special viewing gathering near the start of the eclipse.  Both 

the Elementary and the Secondary will have a variety of eclipse activities to engage in 
leading up to the eclipse. Our goal is to have our students and families enjoy the eclipse 

together.   

Weather Contingency Plans: A spectacular eclipse is dependent on one thing, clear 
weather.  While we hope for clear skies, it's essential to have a backup plan in case of 

inclement weather. Indoor activities will be planned and we will still participate in the 

darkness that will occur with or without clouds.  

Stay tuned for more details and updates as we approach this cosmic event. 

Sincerely,  

Mark White 

Superintendent 
 

 
News from the Principal..... 
 

As winter wears on this is often a time when students need to be reminded of the 
importance of school and completing their work.  Most often grades will drop 
during the 3rd quarter and we see an increase in students missing school.  There are 
many reasons for this possible drop in grades and attendance.  As parents and 
educators it is important for us to continue to encourage our kids to keep working 
and keep coming to school. If you are concerned with your child’s grades or 
attendance, please contact me to discuss what we can do to help.   
 

We invite you to join us for in-person spring parent-teacher conferences.  If you 
would like to request a conference with your child’s teacher or team of teachers, 
please feel free to contact Angela Fenlong to set up a conference for students in 
grades PreK-6 and the Guidance Office for any students in grades 7-12.   
 

We look forward to seeing warmer temperatures.   Please reach out with any 
questions or concerns you have so we can work together to make the best school 
experience for students. 



 

 
HERMON–DEKALB - Pre-K screening is scheduled for Tuesday, May 7, 2024.  

Anyone with a child who is 4 years old on or before December 1 of this year and 

lives within the Hermon-DeKalb Central School District should notify the 

elementary school secretary at 347-3442 to make an appointment. Parents should 

bring the child’s birth certificate, record of immunizations and proof of residency to 

the screening. 

 
 

 

 

Scholastic Book Fair 

May 20th-28th 

 8am-3pm 

We will be open on Tuesday, May 21st after the 

elementary concert and during Spring Fling from 5pm-

7pm. 
 

H-D Booster Club will be holding a basket raffle on 

Tuesday, May 21st.  

$1.00 a ticket 



 



1st Quarter Elementary Honor Roll 2023-2024 

 

3rd Grade Molly Besaw   Emma Gauthier   Colton McClare 

  Kins-Leigh Dennis  Avery Kotz   Sawyer teRiele 

  Elizabeth Gauthier 

 

4th Grade Anna Gauthier   Evelyn Kortum   Karson Tarpley 

  Braylee Graham  Gannon Susice   Auriella Wynne 

 

5th Grade Gavin Brown   Aiden Holly   Jaysen Noble 

  Gracie Coen   Jase Keefer   Noah O’Neill 

  Violet Corbine   Austin Kirkpatrick  Kiera O’Shea 

  Allyson Deleel   Liam Klock   Ivy Price 

  Annabella Ellis   Hunter Knapton   Ryan Riley 

  Aiden Forbes   Sophia Kotz   JJ Stransky 

  Hanna Foster   Samantha Kulp   Connor Tebeau 

  Helena Gray   Alexandria LaRock  Drew teRiele 

  Jackson Guzman  Molly MacDonald  Kendal Tripp 

  Lincoln Hammond  Westyn Michaud  Nolan Warner 

  Erin Harvin 

 

6th Grade Brody Baker   Riley Kortum   Garrett Perrigo 

  Cohen Bush   Avery Moulton   Blake Rand 

  Destinee Chase   Laden Nolan   Everett teRiele 

  Coda Clifford   Morgan Perkins   Hanna Wilson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Board of Education Meeting Dates 

The Board of Education has their regular board meetings on at least one Monday each month 

at 6:00 P.M. Most meetings are on Mondays. Meetings are open to the public, and time is set 

aside for visitors comments. Special meetings are sometimes scheduled and announced. 

Regular meetings set for the remainder of the school year are as follows: February 5, March 6, 

March 18, April 8, April 22, May 7, June 3, and June 24. Additionally, special budget meetings 

will be held. An additional meeting will be held Monday, April 22 when the Board will vote on 

the BOCES Administrative Budget and BOCES Board seats. The budget may also be adopted at 

this meeting if not done previously due to a late state budget or lack of information on the 

state budget. The annual vote date will be Tuesday, May 21. 

Current Board Members are Marty Amo, Jordan Deleel, Michael MacCue – Vice President,  Ross 

Putman, Michael Robinson, Ron Smith - President, Jaclyn teRiele, Anne Williams and John 

Wright. 



 

2nd Quarter Elementary Honor Roll 2023-2024 

 

3rd Grade Kins-Leigh Dennis  Emma Gauthier   Colton McClare 

Elizabeth Gauthier  Avery Kotz   Sawyer teRiele   

4th Grade Nicole DeLorme  Evelyn Kortum   Karson Tarpley 

  Anna Gauthier   Gabriel O’Neill   Karen Whitton 

  Addalyn Gibson  Gannon Susice   Auriella Wynne 

  Braylee Graham 

 

5th Grade Gavin Brown   Erin Harvin   Kiera O’Shea 

  Gracie Coen   Austin Kirkpatrick  Ivy Price 

  Violet Corbine   Liam Klock   Ryan Riley  

  Allyson Deleel   Sophia Kotz   JJ Stransky 

  Aiden Forbes   Samantha Kulp   Connor Tebeau 

  Hanna Foster   Alexandria LaRock  Drew teRiele 

  Helena Gray   Westyn Michaud  Kendal Tripp  

  Jackson Guzman  Jaysen Noble   Nolan Warner 

  Lincoln Hammond  Noah O’Neill 

 

6th Grade Brody Baker   Coda Clifford  Blake Rand 

  Harlow Bowman  Avery Moulton  Everett teRiele 

  Cohen Bush   Garrett Perrigo  Hanna Wilson 

  Destinee Chase 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HD Heroes Banner Program  

For the 2023-24 school year, Hermon-DeKalb Central School has a section of the Senior 
Class working on a special task for their capstone project – developing community 
banners to recognize veterans of the district!  

There is a link to a form on our school website and our Facebook page. This provides all 
the information you need and allows you to place an order. The orders will be accepted 
for this year until March 15th, 2024. We also accept donations.  

If you have questions or need assistance, contact Veronica A. Lamb vlamb@hdcsk12.org  

 

 

mailto:vlamb@hdcsk12.org


 

 

 

  

 



 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

HERMON DEKALB CENTRAL SCHOOL 
DEKALB JUNCTION, NEW YORK 13630 

 
 

 
BOARD OF EDUCATION 
Mark White – Superintendent         
Ron Smith – President 
Michael MacCue – Vice-President 
Donna Anson – Clerk 
Marty Amo 
Jordan Deleel 
Ross Putman 
Mike Robinson 
Jaclyn teRiele 
Anne Williams 
John Wright     
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POSTAL CUSTOMER 


